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PECAAN was used to consolidate the evidence required for gene annotation. The data was 
then loaded back into DNAmaster and edited by hand to remove unneed information.

The autoannotation did not produce any overlapping genes, hence, we only removed one
putative tRNA that was  not ID'ed by Aragorn after trimming. Phamerator does show several 
more genes than either PECAAN or DNAmaster returned, but they are all in the right arm of the 
phage and very small. Based on our investigation of gaps, we do not believe those 'extra' 
genes are real.




